
 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 

Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00 P.M. 
Eves of First Fridays: 7:00 to 7:30 P.M. 

Eves of Holy Days: 7:00 P.M. 
Confessions will also be heard at any reasonable time on 

request. 
 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA): 
For those who would like to inquire about the Catholic 

Faith, information is available. Please contact the Director 
of Religious Education, Annmarie Flanagan, at  

215-493-5204 or 215-370-5701 
  

BAPTISMS: 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on the 
second and fourth Sundays of each month at 12:45 P.M.  

Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for 
parents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 

7:30 PM in room 2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting 
Center. Parents, please call the rectory to register for the 

class. 
.  

MARRIAGES: 
Arrangements must be made at least six months in 

advance. An appointment should be made with one of the 
parish priests. Available dates cannot be given, nor can 

weddings be scheduled, rescheduled, postponed or 
cancelled over the phone. 

 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
Please call the rectory if someone is sick. The Holy 

Eucharist will be brought to anyone homebound. 
 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: 
New to the parish? Please call the rectory for an 

appointment to register. 
 
 

EXPOSITION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT: 
24 Hours a day in Adoration Chapel 

 
MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Msgr. Samuel E. Shoemaker, J.C.D., Pastor 
Rev. Jonathan J. Dalin, M.Div. Assistant Pastor 
Msgr. Francis J. Statkus, J.C.D., Retired, in Residence 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski, M.B.A., Retired 
Deacon Michael Cibenko, B.A. 
Mary Ann DiTommaso, M.A. in Ed., School Principal 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, M.A., DRE 
Maria LaMantia, B.S., Youth Minister 
Francis Klose, M.A., M.Ed., D.Litt., Music Director 

 

Rectory:    999 Reading Avenue,  Yardley, PA 19067 
  

PHONE NUMBERS: 

Rectory: 215-493-3377, Parish Secretary Ext. 211 
Fax: 215-493-0450 
School:  215-493-3867 
Religious Education Office:  215-493-5204 
Youth Ministry Office: 267-391-7693 
Music Ministry Office: 267-670-3413 
Respect Life Coordinator: 215-321- 6698 

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES: 

Saturday:       5:15 P.M. Vigil Mass 
Sunday:         7:30, 9:30,11:30AM and 6:00 PM 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word: at 9:30 Mass 
Daily, Monday to Friday:  9:00 AM  
Saturday:  8:00 AM.  
Holy Day Schedule:  7:00PM Vigil Mass, 7:00AM,  
            9:00AM, and 7:00PM.  
Special Schedules for Christmas, New Years & Easter 

 

E-mail: contact@siparish.org 

Website: http://www.siparish.org 
 

  
 

St. Ignatius Of Antioch 
Church 

  
 

April 5, 2015  
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Easter Sunday 
April 5, 2015 

  
I shall not die, but live, and declare the works of 
the LORD.  ~ Psalm 118:17  

 
 
  
 
 
Monday          
 9:00  Katrina Kern/living (The Gerding Family) 
Tuesday        
 9:00 David Gasson/living (Kathy Gasson) 
Wednesday               
 9:00 All Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
Thursday   
 9:00       Elizabeth K. Hartz (Janet and Leonard Wassum)  
Friday  
 9:00 Stephen Johnson (Terry & Kathy Brennan) 
Saturday 
 8:00 Deceased Members of the Evanoski Family 
    (Estate) 
 10:00 Confirmation - celebrated by Bishop Senior 
 2:00pm Confirmation - celebrated by Bishop Senior 
 5:15pm  Florence and Frank Sperrazza (Phyllis Atkins)   
Sunday             April 12, 2015 
 7:30       Daniel Rattigan (Friend) 
 9:30       Kathryn Marseglia (The Vito Marseglia Family) 
       11:30     Lauren Nicole Young  
    (Fran and  Maria Young) 
 6:00pm  Philip Wood (Greg and Kay Sargent and Family)  

RESPECT LIFE: ROSE INTENTION    
April 4th and 5th:  For all who suffer. 

 
 
 
 

THE SCOPE OF RESURRECTION 
 

When Jesus told His disciples about His impending 
resurrection from the dead, they did not know what He was 
talking about.  But then, how could they?  It had never been 
done before. 
 
Most people and most religions long for eternal life in some 
form.  It is natural for us to want to live forever, natural to 
want the good things in life to last, natural to view death as the 
greatest loss.  But that hope was just that; a vague hope, a dull 
longing, an impossible dream...until Jesus actually did it.  
Now since rising from death has been done for the first time, it 
can be done by EVERYONE. 
 
But not everyone knows that.  The resurrection of Jesus is an 
accomplished fact, but your resurrection and mine are still 
only hopes, and vague hopes at that, since we cannot even 
imagine what coming back from the dead would be like.  
Therefore, even the resurrection of Jesus is problematic for 
most of us. 
 
Some theologians think that we cannot really believe in 
Christ’s resurrection until we believe in the possibility of our 
own resurrection.  If we have no experience of rising from the 
dead in some form, then how can we believe in something we 
know absolutely nothing about? 
 
If we have found no joy in sadness or hope in despair, how 
can we possibly find life in death?  If we have not bounced 
back from failure, if we have not recuperated from suffering, 
then how could we reasonably expect to rise from our own 
death? 
 
We innately yearn for eternal life, but that is no more than a 
wish until it has been verified by Christ.  On the other hand, 
the resurrection of Jesus is just raw data until it is processed 
through our own experience. 
 
But as great as this belief in personal resurrection is, as much 
as it should energize our everyday lives, it is still a selfish, self
-centered view of life.  Yes, the hope of living forever 
encourages us to live fully now; yes, the prospect of eternal 
happiness lightens our present sadness; and yes, we may grant 
that other people will also rise to eternity with God. 
 
That is a wonderful prospect.  But what is lacking in this 
attitude is a greater horizon of reality, our ingrained 
individualism makes us focus too intently on our own little 
space in the cosmos.  We must remember that resurrection is 
the glorious fate of every atom of creation.  In timeless 
eternity, every dust mote will sparkle with the glory of God. 
 
Resurrection will happen to everything - not only humans are 
privileged to know that.  Only we mere mortals know the 
immensity, the intensity of resurrection. 
 
Only the true Christian understands that this little juggling act 
we call life is just a small act in the greatest show on earth.     
  

CLOTHING DONATIONS 
  
The St. Vincent DePaul clothing bin in 
our parking lot is no longer overseeing 
your clothing donations.  The service has 
been taken over by a new company, 
Thrifty Irishman.   
  
Your donations of wearable, used 
clothing will be greatly appreciated! 

BLUE MASS ~ FRIDAY, APRIL 17, 2015 
7:00PM 

  
The Knights of Columbus will be sponsoring a Blue Mass for 

our Police, Fire, and Emergency Services 
personnel.  As St. Ignatius will be the Host 
Parish for this event, thanks to Monsignor 
Shoemaker, we strongly encourage all 
parishioners to attend in suppor t of these 
brave men and women and to join your prayers 
with those of the surrounding community.  All 

first responders are invited to attend in uniform and encourage 
your departments to do the same!  A reception will follow in 
the auditorium immediately following the Mass.     
Questions?  Contact Eric Miller PGK at 215-932-8298 or 
ericmiller@yardleyknights.org. 
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CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP 
 
All are invited - as we sing God’s praises and share in His 
Word and His Love in an intimate community of faith.   

  
We meet every Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in Room 
2F in the Meeting Center.  Deacon Bob Skawinski is 
our spiritual Prayer Group Director. 

MONTHLY FOOD COLLECTION 

 

 

 

Next Sunday we will collect our  usual items for  Mary’s 
Pantry.  Please bring your canned and boxed items, paper 

goods and baby needs to Mass and place them in the 
designated places. 

AID FOR FRIENDS 
Looking for a Worthy Charity for the New Year? 

Please Consider Aid for Friends... 
  

Aid for Friends provides free meals for the elderly, ill and 
homebound in the greater Philadelphia area.  Our next meeting 
to assemble meals will be held on Thursday, April 9th from 
9am - noon in the church auditorium kitchen.  We are truly 
blessed, but more helping hands are always needed and 
welcome.  If you can’t stay to help assemble the meals, a main 
dish or starch can be delivered on the morning of the meeting 
or a donation can be given to help us buy supplies.  Your gifts 
and talents are always appreciated.  If you would like 
additional information on how you can help, please call Kathy, 
215-321-0116 or Jayne, 215-321-5739.     

See you on April 9th! 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.” - St. Francis of Assisi 

COUNTING OUR BLESSINGS     
                      March 23, 2014     March 22, 2015 
  
Sunday                $18,665.33                  $14,425.00  437 env. 
Latin America             24.00                       1,581.00  
Africa Fund                                                    769.00 
Military Services                                              21.00 

    
  

We are very grateful for the support of our parish.   

DEVOTION FOR DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY 
 

Please join us for our 10th Annual Divine Mercy Devotion and 
Celebration on Sunday, April 12, 2015.  At 3:00pm, the Hour 
of Mercy, devotions begin and include a procession around the 
interior of the church chanting the Divine Mercy Chaplet. 
 
Don’t hesitate to join us even if you have never heard of this 
devotion.  It is a wonderful experience and we will guide you 
through it.  We sing hymns, recite the rosary, offer some time 
for reflection and conclude with Benediction.   
 
Immediately following, you are invited to join us for some 
light refreshments in our school cafeteria.  We encourage you 
to bring your children - they usually enjoy the procession!   
 
Also, kindly ask other family members, friends, and neighbors, 
who are Catholic or not.   
 
This is a wonderful way to evangelize and invite friends and 
family who do not regularly attend church.  Jesus loves us all!  
Hope to see you there.  You are encouraged to go to 
confessions before this Feast Day.  Kindly check our bulletin 
for Reconciliation times. 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES APPEAL 2015 
  

As of March 20th, 2015, 213 families have donated to this 
year’s appeal totaling $36,295.00. 

  
Please consider sending your charities envelope, which you 
received a few weeks ago from Archbishop Chaput, to the 

Archdiocese office. 
  

Thank you for your generosity. 

 
PARISH FALL APPEAL 2015 

 
 As of March 22, 2015, 224 families have donated to this 

year’s appeal totaling $62,115.00. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Maria LaMantia - Youth Minister   

Email:  ym@siparish.org  
Phone: 267-391-7693    

Senior High Y Disciple Youth Group - 7:00pm to 8:30pm on 
Sunday Nights; Join us on April 19th, May 3rd, and May 8th. 
For more information on the Y Disciple Program please visit 
www.ydisciple.org.     
Senior High Y Disciple Youth Group - May 8th, 7:00pm to 
9:00pm - open gym night/Marian Retreat.   
Youth Group General Events:  Saturday, May 16th, 9am to 
12pm at Core Creek Park - Fishing with the Pastor - Msgr. 
Shoemaker will be conducting a short class on the basics of 
fishing and then we’ll be casting our lines into the waters and 
seeing what we can catch!  We are looking for a few Dads who 
love to fish to assist Msgr. Shoemaker in teaching the class.  
Sunday, May 31st, 3:00pm to 5:00pm - Youth Group End of 
Year Party! 
  
 

If you are interested in attending any of our events or 
volunteering, please let me know!   

  
  
  

SECOND COLLECTION NEXT WEEKEND 
 

 Our second collection on the weekend of April 11th and 
12th is taken for the annual Religious Education of  

our Parish children.   
Thank you for your generosity. 
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From the Religious Education Office … The 
Religious Education Office is open on Sunday mornings at 
7:00 a.m. and Monday to Thursday at 9:30 a.m.  Note that the 
office is closed on Friday.  
Reminder:  Confirmation Retreat Day is Tuesday, April 7, 
from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Please come to the 
auditorium under the Church.    
Confirmation Rehearsal for Monday and Wednesday 
PREP students and their sponsors will be on Tuesday, 
April 7, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Rehearsals for St. Ignatius 
School, Grey Nun Academy, and Sunday PREP students 
will be on Thursday, April 9, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.   
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR PREP FAMILIES FOR 
YOUR WONDERFUL PARTICIPATION IN OUR PREP 
SERVICE PROJECT THIS YEAR.  WE COLLECTED 
$3,727.73 FOR LEGACY OF LIFE.  MANY MOMS AND 
BABIES WILL BE GRATEFUL FOR YOUR CARE OF 
THEM. 

  
FATHER McCAFFERTY SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 
Monsignor Shoemaker is in need of several donations to the 

fund in order to assist needy families with school tuition.   

 
PLEASE REMEMBER 

 
The first day each week for Catholic Education in School 
and PREP begins on Saturday/Sunday with attendance at 

Mass. 
  
  

REGISTRATION FOR 2015-2016 PREP YEAR… 
Our Religious Education program is open to students in 
grades K through 12.  All PREP families should have 
received registration materials.  Please bring the completed 
registration forms for each child and tuition fee to the PREP 
Office as soon as possible.  
If you are new to the parish or will have children entering 
kindergarten or grade 1 in the Fall, please stop in our office 
for information and registration materials, or call  
215-493-5204.  We will also need a copy of the child’s 
Baptismal certificate unless he/she was baptized here at St. 
Ignatius Church.  
To Parents of Students in grades 7 - 12:  In grades K - 6, 
students learn about God and the doctrines of our Faith 
in an age appropriate manner.  If this is the only 
Religious Education that a child receives, how can he/
she ever learn to develop a teenage or adult relationship 
with God?  Parents, is the God you believe in still the 
God of your youth?  Please give your older children the 
chance to know a “big” God.  Send them to PREP 
through grade 12.  
Parents, are you aware that we have a “Special Needs” 
PREP class that meets on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m.?  If 
we could help to give your child a religious education in 
a small group environment, please give Annmarie a call 
to put your name on our mailing list.   

ST. IGNATIUS OF ANTIOCH SCHOOL  
    

“High Achievement ~ Higher Purpose”   
From the desk of Mrs. DiTommaso: 
 

Alleluia!  Our long wait for the Good News of Easter Sunday 
is over:  He is risen!  
May you all have a Blessed and Happy Easter!  
We continue to showcase the accomplishments of our students.  
The winners of our recent Science Fair (I hope you were able 
to stop in) are:  
Grade 5: Fir st Place - Stephen Cain; Second Place - Braeden 
Choo; Third Place - Jay Moyer; Honorable Mention - Henry 
Ingles. 
Grade 6:  Fir st Place - Emmet Young; Second Place - Adam 
Verga; Third Place - Megan Iannacone; Honorable Mention - 
Kiera Fleming and Jeremy Peters. 
Grade 7:  Fir st Place - Olivia Glunz; Second Place - Schuyler 
Cauley; Third Place - Sarah Abdalla; Honorable Mention - 
Vincent Twomey. 
Grade 8:  Fir st Place - Meghan Alexander; Second Place - 
Andrew Iannacone; Third Place - Trevor Belinsky; Honorable 
Mention - Keely Connor and Henry Glunz.  

COMING EVENTS: 
 

Tuesday, April 7:  NO SCHOOL - Confirmation Retreat from 
10:00am to 3:00pm. 
Thursday, April 9:  Confirmation Practice at 6:30pm. 
Friday, April 10:  9:00 Mass. 
Saturday, April 11:  Confirmation with Bishop Senior at 
2:00pm.  

ALUMNI NEWS:  
The Environmental and Spatial Technology Department at 
Conwell-Egan High School announced that Robert Badman, a 
senior and graduate of St. Ignatius, was chosen as a member of 
the Ambassador Team for the 2015 EAST Conference in 
Arkansas.  Robert is the first student from Conwell-Egan to be 
chosen for such a position.  Robert will be able to showcase his 
talents and further the cause of this class for his school.  We 
are very proud of his great accomplishment!  
Calling all St. Ignatius alumni - If you have some good news to 
share with us, please send it to siprincipal@sischool.org.  We 
would love to hear from you.  
Success starts at St. Ignatius.  Registration for the coming 
school year is now being accepted.  Call 215-493-3867 or 
check our website: www.sischool.org for more information. 

MUSIC “NOTES”     Dr. Frank Klose ~ Music Minister                 
Email:  fklose@siparish.org ~Phone:  267-670-3413   

Alleluia! He has Risen! The music of our liturgy shifts 
with the new season and with great rejoicing.  We 
welcome back the singing of “Alleluia” and the singing 

of the primary hymn of the liturgy, “Glory to God”.  As our 
liturgical atmosphere changes, I would like to thank those who 
made the music for the Holy Days happen.   
I am most grateful for the hard work of Ashley Sassaman, 
whose talent and leadership helped make the beautiful Holy 
Week happen, and for her continued assistance in the 
rebuilding of the parish choir.   
I would also like to thank the choir and cantors for their 
advanced preparation leading up to these Holy Days.  The 
singing of the Paschal Hymn is a primary function of the 
liturgy, and without their many hours of preparation, the Easter 
season would not be complete.   
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PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY…
Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara 
Brill, Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad 
Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin O’Brien 
Darby, Staten DeTample, Jamie Drennen, Ronald Ernst, 
Kevin Frawley,  Anthony Fuscarello, Joe Galle, Andrew 
Garcia, Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, 
Jonathan Grubb, Edward Hill, William J. Homer IV, Karen 
Jacinto, David & Christine Kawoczka Krueger, Matthew 
Krall, Justin Kumor, Matthew Listner, Matt Leonardo, James 
Limer, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, 
Greg Marolo, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, William 
Mennell,  Chris Merrick, Jayson Mix, David Morgan, Kevin 
Nash, Stephen Neder, John O’Rourke, John Parente, Laura 
Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Matthew 
Rieser, Mary Romo, James Tams, Scott Toro, Sean 
Wolodzko, John Worman.   
To add someone in the Armed Forces to our prayer list, 

call 215-493-3377.   
 
  

A Red Rose Can Be Placed By The Respect Life Altar 
 

The Respect Life Committee offers all parishioners 
the opportunity to dedicate our Rose for Life to a 
special occasion, person, or event.  Just fill out one of 
the envelopes at the entrances of the church or 
adoration chapel and drop off in a collection basket 
or the rectory.  We will accommodate a special 

plaque to your request on the ‘rose pedestal’.  Also, please stop 
by our new Guadalupe shrine in the Reading Ave. entrance of 
the Church and say one Hail Mary to stop abortion. 
 
“Every child, at every age of development, brings us God’s 
smile and invites us to recognize that life is His gift, a gift to 
be welcomed with love and preserved with care always and at 
every moment.” 
 
Every child that is born is like another ‘resurrection’, a new 
life, which is what the crucifixion, death, and resurrection has 
given us all...a new life; a new beginning; a new chance to 
start all over and leave our sins behind and envelop His grace, 
given as a free gift to us for which Jesus paid the price.  Why? 
Because He loves us, and, all He asks in return is to love Him 
back.  Think about what true love is.  Then think about how 
children are the manifestation of the love between a husband 
and a wife.  Then look at the Crucifix and think about how He 
loved you! 
 
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us.  

ADORATION CHAPEL 
We are truly blessed at St. Ignatius to have an Adoration 
Chapel.  24 hours a day, 7 days a week, someone is spending 
quiet time with our Eucharistic Lord, Jesus!  You can too, 
anytime day or night - just come in and visit.  Also if you 
would like to come at a set time each week, please consider 
taking one of the following hours:   
Sunday - 3:00pm;  Monday - 10:00am; Tuesday - 3:00am, 
9:00am, 3:00pm, and 6:00pm; Friday - 6:00pm;  Saturday  - 
4am and 12:00pm.  Also, if you would like to be a partner on 
Monday at 6:00pm, Saturday at 7:00pm, or Sunday at 8:00pm, 
that would be appreciated.  For more information about 
Eucharistic Adoration,  kindly call Marianne Kloc for more 
information at 267-346-0152.   
 
New Information for Chapel Closing:  To find out if the 
Chapel is open or closed, kindly call 215-493-3377, extension 
221.  A recorded message will give you the latest information.  
We are phasing out calling our Adorers, so please call the 
information number provided and keep it handy for your 
convenience.  It would be helpful to call anytime the weather is 
inclement to see if we have decided upon an extended closing.  
Thank you for your cooperation and commitment to Adoration 
of the Blessed Sacrament. 

SPRING FURNITURE DRIVE 
MONDAY, APRIL 20, 2015 

SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE   
  

The St. Ignatius Spring Furniture Drive will be conducted on 
Monday, April 20th.  All types of furniture in good condition 
are welcome.  The furniture will be given to FOX CHASE 
CANCER CENTER.  If you would like to donate items, 
please contact one of the following members  by Friday 
APRIL 10TH:     
 Dillon Costa   215-962-3994 
 Barbara Scherer  215-321-3519 
 Joan O’Brien  215-493-6889 
 Joan Lambert  215-295-3901   
Because of federal and state regulations, 
mattresses CANNOT be accepted.   
Collections will begin at approximately 9:00am and continue 
until complete.  To expedite pickup, we will use two trucks 
and the most efficient routing will be employed.  For this 
reason, we will not be able to guarantee a specific pickup time.  
We hope you understand.   
Thanking you in advance for your generosity and for helping 
make life better for the less fortunate among us.  They are 
extremely grateful, YOU CAN BE MOST ASSURED! 

HOST A FAMILY 
 

World Meeting of Families is coming to 
Philadelphia in September 2015 and you can 

help!   
Thousands will visit for this international event 

from September 22 - 27, 2015.   
You can open your home and host a family or an individual.   

Open your home and host a family!   
It is easy to sign up online.   

Be a part of this historic event and learn more at 
www.WorldMeeting2015.org or email us at 

host@WorldMeeting2015.org 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THE SICK IN OUR 
COMMUNITY that they return to the comfort of good 
health: Elizabeth Alvino, Edita S. Asuncion, Phyllis Atkins, 
Frances Barkocy, Mary Barrett, Mary Beck, Brian Benedict, 
Ethel Beres,  Theresa Bond, Anthony Bonanno, John Borges, 
Carolyn Bowers, Brian Bruder, Connie Buettler,  Grace Burke, 
Jackelyne Carder,  Ruthann Carroll, Florence Cebula, Peggy 
Ciulla, Michele Coleman, Kathleen Ann Collins, Lynda 
Collins, Josephine Consalvo, Cliff Conway, Tom Cox,  
Marjorie DeFelice, Bill & Theresa Derisi, Loretta & Sharon 
Douglas, Mary Ann Dougherty, Jenee Dwyer,  Hannah 
Einwechter, Rosanne Ferrante, Grace Filak, Emilia Fina, Carol 
Foley, Casey Foley, Allen Fowler, Carol Fry, David Fry,  
Maureen Gallagher, Liz Gomes, Madeline Guarnieri,  
RoseAnn Grall, Jeff Greenly, Lou Gunkel, Karl Hagermann,  
Jim Holmes, Craig Inducci, Meryl Jacobson, Samia Jordens, 
Alex Kersha, Elizabeth Keys, Elizabeth Koch, Dolly Kratz, 
Rita Kroger, Barbara Lawless, Madelyn Liss, Jane Liwoch, 
Elvia Luna, Michael Martell, Genevieve Marvuglio, Ellen 
Masterson, Bettie Mayer, Diane Mays, Bernadette McBeth, 
Baby Kevin McBeth, Lisa McBeth, Jim McCarthy, John 
McConnell, Ed McDonough, Carol McDonnell, Regina 
McHugh, Betty McNichol,  Laurence Meo, Elizabeth Merrick, 
George Monti, Emily Morton, Phyllis Moser, Michael Murphy, 
Robert Murphy, Daniel O’Brien, Tim O’Reilly, Mignon 
Parham, Arty Peake, Nerissa Pepito, Alex Peters, Thelma 
Pisano, Mike Pompi, Susan Prager, Sara Puca, Mary Ramsey, 
Ralph Repoli, Don Roth, Joseph Russo, Jen Shipp, Ardene 
Smith,  Joan Smoluk, Jay Steiger, Ryder Sternagel, Rita Stine, 
Darwin Stout, Pat Straub, Olivia Sullivan, Eileen Sutton, 
Jonathan Sutton, Doris Tarquinio, Jeanne Tobin, Bernadette 
Valko, Pat Van Dine, Melvin Vangilder, Jane Wallace, Jessica 
Walters, Mark Wassum, Charlene Weaver, Molly White, 
Luanne Wons, Patricia Yorkus, Dorothy Young, Linda Zadnik. 

PRAY FOR OUR BELOVED DECEASED, all of the 
service personnel killed while serving our country, those who 
have no one to pray for them and the Holy Souls in Purgatory.  

 BOOK ‘N BEAN 
 
Wish you had more time to read great books?  How 
about one per month?  Join us on the last Tuesday 
of each month to discuss the club’s book of the 
month!      
Our group meets in the Religious Education Office (across 
from the school cafeteria) from 7:30 - 8:45pm for a relaxed 
discussion.  Bring your own refreshments.  Contact Linda 
Stewart at dremom@verizon.net or call her at (215) 968-3577 
with any questions.  Our schedule is as follows:  
April 28th: The Boys in the Boat (Daniel James Brown) 
May 26th: Gone Girl (Gillian Flynn) 

THE FAMILY FULLY ALIVE 
PRO LIFE/PRO FAMILY MEETING   

In preparation for the 2015 World Meeting of Families and the 
visit of Pope Francis, St. Ignatius Parish will hold a gathering, 
named after the 2015 theme for the world meeting, to pray and 
praise God for the gift of family and life, and to gain 
understanding of the beautiful teachings gifted to us by the 
church of Philadelphia in order to prepare for the World 
Meeting of Families next September.      
The gathering will take place from 7:15pm to 8:30pm in 
the Old Rectory in the room above the Adoration Chapel 
on the 2nd and 4th Monday evening for each of the ten 
months leading up to September 2015.  Each month will 
cover one of the ten topics.  For more information, please 
contact Marie Joseph at 215-493-1058 or Sheila Gallagher at 
215-493-5298.  If you are alive, you are part of a family…
all are welcome! 

LOWER MAKEFIELD TO LIVE AGAIN (TLA)  
A Social and Support Group for Widows and Widowers     
Thursday, April 9th, 7:00pm: Meeting at The Fir st 

Presbyterian Church, 771 N. Pennsylvania Ave., Morrisville, 
PA ~ All widows and widowers are welcome.     

 Questions?  Call Helen 215-579-5737 

PERSONAL CARE PLACEMENT 
 

Are you or a loved one in need of placement in a Personal Care 
setting but aren’t sure if you can afford it?  Are you preparing 
for the future and want more information on options for paying 
for a Personal Care community?  Holy Redeemer D’Youville 
Manor is hosting a free, educational seminar on “How to Pay 
for Personal Care”.  The event will be held on April 16th at 
6pm at 1750 Quarry Road, Yardley, PA, 19067. 
 
Our guest speaker will be Bryan Adler, attorney with the 
Rothkoff Group.  He will be speaking about financial planning 
and VA benefits.  Refreshments will be provided.  Please 
RSVP by April 9th to Michele Bergman at 215-214-2877. 

DIVORCE AND BEYOND...Recovery from divorce is not 
done alone.  “Divorce and Beyond” is a program for men and 
women who are already divorced or have filed for divorce and 
are working to heal the wounds of divorce.  
WHERE:   Saint Bede the Venerable Church 
                    1071 Holland Road, Holland, PA 
WHEN:      7:00pm on Tuesday, Apr il 7th, Apr il 21st, Apr il 
 28th, May 5th, May 19th, May 26th, June 2nd, 
 June 16th, June 23rd, June 30th, and July 7th.  
Registration fee is $10.00.  Please send the fee along with your 
name, address, phone number, and email to:  

Divorce and Beyond 
c/o St. Bede the Venerable Rectory 

1071 Holland Road, Holland, PA  18966  
Your fee and information must be received by April 7th.  
For more information, call Helen Love at 267-304-3772. 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP FOR  
WIDOWS AND WIDOWERS 

Alternate Wednesdays ~ No Fee ~ Refreshments 
Location:  James J . Dougher ty Funeral Home, Inc. 
     2200 Trenton Road    Levittown, PA  19056 
Time:       1:30 PM to 2:45 PM 
Date:        April 15, 2015 - Physical Symptoms of Grief 
                  April 29, 2015-Emotional Roller Coaster 
                  May 13, 2015-Belongings and Reminders 
     May 27, 2015-Caring for Yourself While Grieving 
                  June 10, 2015-Continuing Bonds 
  

Sponsored by James J. Dougherty Funeral Home, Inc.  
For information call:  215-624-8190 or email: 

dgawthropcnlt@verizon.net 
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